
 
From: bhanley1954@gmail.com [mailto:bhanley1954@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 9:38 AM 

To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Noise hearing / Feb 3 / Lucky town.... 

 

Hi....    Is there a more complete description of what this March 12 LUCKYTOWN event is 

supposed to be?     Hard to know if I might have concerns.      Bill Hanley. 198 E. 6th Street 

 
 
 

 
From: Dorothy Riddle [mailto:driddle289@gmail.com]  

Sent: Monday, January 25, 2016 11:35 AM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Sound Level Variance--Luckytown--Public Kitchen and Bar 

 

Dear Ms. McMonigal-St. Dennis: 

 

Lowertown will not be "Luckytown" if you allow this sound level variance.  I play a musical 

instrument and like to rock and roll myself. However, this request is for a ridiculously loud noise 

level.  Please remember that Mears Park is surrounded by residences whether apartments or 

condos.  Some of the residents are day sleepers or otherwise need to retire before 10:30 PM. 

A full 8 hours of 4 times a normal sound level (70 dB) has been purposed.  At this level it is 

likely damage would result at the proposed intensity and duration according to Industrial Sound 

Levels Control Website. See their website www.industrialnoisecontrol.com.  Further the 

proposal calls for the applicant to insure compliance with the sound level by their own 

monitoring.  Really?  Is this a good idea?  The fox guards the hen house.  Why doesn't your 

Department of Safety and Inspections provide the monitoring? Will Luckytown distribute ear 

plugs to all residents?  I am against this proposal. Have fun, and lots of music, but keep it at a 

level that will not damage my hearing...annoying loud at 70 dB is quite loud enough. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

 

Dorothy Riddle 
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